GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the meeting held on 16th January 2017 at 7.30pm at Oak Lodge, Hook.

Present; 
Cllrs M.Dougherty ,M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, J.Barker,J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None
Minutes of the last meeting were read by the clerk and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

Financial matters;
The clerk informed the councillors that the precept is now due to be approved for the year 2017/2018.
All councillors approved the figure of £2500 .The approval form was duly signed by the chairman and will be sent off to ERYC. The funds will be due 30th April 2017.
Cheques approved; (during/after meeting)
Goole Town Council £180

Vision ICT £150
SAAA £240

Grant reclaims £254.70 x 2

Ernllca £147.27
Planning applications;

None received.
Matters arising;
Transparency code- the clerk has successfully applied for a grant of £634.44 from Ernllca which will cover the costs of website maintenance, broadband connection and clerk workload.

SAAA-following on from the previous meeting where a decision was made to not join the SAAA further information has come to light with regards to the huge workload and strict criteria involved in choosing an independent accountancy firm and a higher potential cost issue. It was therefore resolved to reverse the previous decision and to now join the SAAA and pay the £200 joining fee.

The clerk notified the parish council of a response from ERYC and EA with regards to the previous requests to leave the windfarm river bank and traffic island alterations in place. ERYC agree in principle to leaving the traffic island in Swinefleet as it is and have received support from Swinefleet PC to keep this also. EA advise that the decision to keep the river bank in its current state is not their decision alone and need to liaise with all concerned to see if viable to leave it as it now is. If the others concerned agree it will remain but if not it will need to return to its previous condition prior to the windfarm works.

As there were no other matters arising the meeting closed at 8.05pm
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